
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents and Family  

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: January 29, 2025 

Re: Enteric Outbreak Update 
  

Unfortunately, an additional resident case developed on the weekend which has 
extended the outbreak. Residents continue to have meals in the dining room and 
enjoy small group activities on their individual units. The home remains closed to 
general visitors with essential caregivers only able to visit. PPE is only required to 
be worn in rooms of isolating residents; however, masks are available at the 
entrance for those who choose to wear. Another memo will be sent once the 
outbreak is over and all visiting restrictions are lifted. 

Cases: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): Active resident cases: 0 Resolved: 21 

• Zone 3 (17-32): Active resident cases: 0       Resolved: 10 

• Zone 4 (1-16): Active resident cases: 0      Resolved: 18 

• Staff cases: Active: 0       Resolved: 44 

 

Thank you, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


